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Abstract

Tin (Sn) doped cadmium oxide (CdO) thin films deposited onto the glass substrates by nebulized spray pyrolysis

technique (NSP) were annealed for 20 min at different temperatures of 473–548 K in steps of 25 K. X-ray diffraction study

showed that all these thin films were polycrystalline with major reflection along (1 1 1) plane and the crystallite size had

increased at elevated annealing temperatures. From SEM images, it was found that annealing causes notable changes in

the surface morphology. The oxidation states of Cd , O  and Sn  were confirmed by X-ray photoelectron spectroscopy

analysis. These films were found to have direct band gap energy lying in the range of 2.55–2.42 eV and the average

transmittance varies from 73 to 87% with various annealing temperatures. The CdO thin films annealed at 523 K

exhibited the lowest resistivity (1.03 × 10  Ω cm). © 2019 Elsevier B.V.

Author keywords

CdO Crystal structure Electrical properties Luminescence Optical properties Solar cell Thin films

Indexed keywords

Engineering
controlled terms:

Annealing Cadmium compounds Crystallite size Energy gap Glass substrates

Luminescence Morphology Optical properties Oxide films Solar cells Spray pyrolysis

Surface morphology Thin films Tin oxides X ray photoelectron spectroscopy

Engineering
uncontrolled terms

Annealing temperatures Cadmium oxide Crystals structures Glass substrates

Nebulized spray pyrolysis Oxide thin films Sn-doped Spray-pyrolysis techniques Thin-films

X-ray diffraction studies

Engineering main
heading:

Crystal structure

 Amalraj, L.; Research Department of Physics, V.H.N.S.N College (Autonomous), Virudhunagar, Tamil Nadu, India;

© Copyright 2023 Elsevier B.V., All rights reserved.

 Export  Download  ▻More...

Materials Science and Engineering: B

Volume 243, April 2019, Pages 54-64



a

b

c

  View additional affiliations

2+ 2− 4+

−4

ISSN: 09215107
CODEN: MSBTE
Source Type: Journal
Original language: English

DOI: 10.1016/j.mseb.2019.03.018
Document Type: Article
Publisher: Elsevier Ltd

 

Cited by 24 documents

Soylu, M.

Effect of Cr doping and
photoresponse properties of
photodiode based on CdO thin
films

(2024) Journal of Materials
Science: Materials in Electronics

Kafashan, H. , Orshesh, Z. ,
Bahrami, A.

Structural and optoelectronic
properties of electrodeposited
CdSe thin films: Effect of Cu-
dopant

(2024) Physica B: Condensed
Matter

Sahul Hameed, S. , Balayazhini,
B. , Syed Zahirullah, S.

Influence of Sn doping on
particle cluster to rock-plate
growth of nano-structured In2S3
thin films by nebulized spray
pyrolysis technique

(2024) Advances in Materials and
Processing Technologies

View details of all 24 citations

Inform me when this document
is cited in Scopus:

Related documents

Find more related documents in
Scopus based on:

 ▻

Set citation

alert  ▻

Set citation

feed

 ▻Authors  ▻Keywords





https://www.scopus.com/home.uri?zone=header&origin=recordpage
https://www.scopus.com/home.uri?zone=header&origin=recordpage
https://www.scopus.com/freelookup/form/author.uri?zone=TopNavBar&origin=NO%20ORIGIN%20DEFINED



